
Comment from US Citizen 

Federal Motor Vehicle Safety Standard No. 141, Minimum Sound Requirements for Hybrid and 
Electric Vehicles 
 
All electric vehicle (EV) Low-Speed Warning Sounds;  
 
On a country road, the sounds of nature are awesome when not disturbed by the engine noise and a 
blind person will be able to hear the tires on the road surface. 
In a big noisy city like Washington, DC there would be no advantage to having the EV add to the 
noise because everyone must cross at the lights that are already equipped to assist blind 
pedestrians. 
In a small city that does not have crossing lights and yet enough noise to drown out the sound of the 
tires, the EV should make the sounds that a two year old does when playing with toy cars by sticking 
out their tongue and blowing (less the spit of course).  
 
The low-speed warning sound for all electric only powered vehicles should be distinct from other 
types of vehicles and not vary by model except in higher pitch for cars and lower pitch for trucks. 

 


